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Professionalism: A holistic training widely neglected among medical
professionals of Pakistan
Kanza Ateeque,1 Maira Jamal,2 Bushra Zafar Sayeed3
Madam, Professionalism and ethical boundaries are the basis
of the healthcare system's foundation, especially in the
doctor - patient relationship.1 The last 20 years have seen a
rise in world-wide concern for integrating professionalism in
training and assessment; an example being the American
Association of Medical Colleges and related American
institutions having marked professionalism as a core
competency to be indoctrinated in undergraduate and
graduate medical education.2
According to the Royal College of Physicians (RCP), medical
professionalism is: "A set of values, behaviours, and
relationships that underpins the trust the public has in
doctors".3 Medical students and professionals should
demonstrate respect, compassion, and integrity. Primarily
they should be required to be receptive to the patient and
societal requirements and needs; hence they must
supersede self-interest.4

deterioration in inculcating professionalism, empathy and
humanism over the course of academic and clinical training.7
Professional development of students and trainees can be
adequately achieved by a curriculum designed in such a way
to overlook educational milestones for medical ethics and
their subsequent assessment. Students should be trained in
a manner to be competent enough to identify and resolve
the common ethical issues they encounter.5
The development of professional conducts begins with the
student's entry into medical college.7 Emphasis on teaching
through workshops, seminars, role models and mentorship
programmes may help with this process. Consolidating
professionalism and academic training is beneficial for both
medical institutions and society as this would allow the
masses to have more confidence in the medical profession
providing means for advancement in affordable, high quality
and safer clinical services.2

Codes of ethics booklet issued by the Pakistan Medical
Council states that it should be made a regular part of
medical curriculum with a strong focus on the development
and improvement of the quality of patient care.
Furthermore, the enhancement of professional performance
is anticipated through recognising and analysing ethical
aspects and advancing interpersonal and communication
skills with the patient.5 The fundamental principles of
professionalism include, firstly, patient welfare followed by
patient autonomy, i.e. appropriate awareness and
confidence that could enable them to make their own
decisions. Thirdly, it embodies social justice i.e., equitable
provision of health care resources and advocates against
age, gender, religious and socio-economic prejudice.6
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Strong regard for humanism, ethicality and diligence are vital
qualities on the basis of which acceptance into medical
school should be judged.7 However, West CP et al.7 have
highlighted numerous studies demonstrating a
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